UE-161204 / Pacific Power & Light Company

April 21, 2017

Yakama Power Data Request 08


Yakama Power Data Request 08

Please provide all franchises, easements, or other forms of legal authorizations held by the Company authorizing it to place distribution facilities on lands within the Reservation boundaries. This request specifically includes, but is not limited to, all authorizations granted to the Company by the United States Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA). 

a. For each document produced in response to this request please identify the date such authorization will terminate unless renewed.

Response to Yakama Power Data Request 08

Please refer to Attachment Yakama Power 08 for the current franchise agreements with:

· Yakima County (April 19, 2036) 

· the City of Wapato (April 2, 2027)

· the City of Toppenish (September 8, 2028)

· the Town of Harrah (November 22, 2019)  

In accordance with section 4.4 of Yakama Indian Nation Resolution T-177-02, Pacific Power signed a temporary franchise ordinance with the Nation in December, 2002.  Pursuant to the ordinance and the approval of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission, Pacific Power pays a three percent (3%) franchise fee to the Nation. A separate line item was added to all customer accounts on the reservation and is currently identified as “Yakama Nation Franchise Fee.”

PREPARER:  Toby Freeman
SPONSOR: TBD
Despite PacifiCorp's diligent efforts, certain information protected from disclosure by attorney-client privilege or other applicable privileges or law may have been included in response to these data requests.  Accordingly, PacifiCorp reserves its right to seek the return of any privileged or protected materials that may have been inadvertently disclosed, and respectfully advise that any inadvertent disclosure should not be considered a waiver of any applicable privileges or rights.  PacifiCorp respectfully requests that you inform PacifiCorp immediately if you become aware of any such materials in these responses.  


